
 
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Report  

 
 
Report Number: C 23-11 
 
Subject: Accessibility Compliance Reporting 
 
From: Cathy Addison, Municipal Clerk – Acting Accessibility Coordinator  
 
Date: March 13, 2023 
     
Recommendation: 
 
That Council receives Clerk Report C 23-11, 2023 Accessibility Compliance Reporting, 
as information. 

Background: 
 
Accessibility Compliance Reports must be submitted every two years for public-sector 
organizations. The purpose of submitting the report is to confirm that the Municipality is 
meetings its requirements under the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act 
(AODA). 
 
The Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula is committed to ensuring equal access and 
participation for people with disabilities. The Municipality is committed to treating people 
with disabilities in a way that allows them to maintain their dignity and independence. The 
Municipality will continually work towards removing and preventing barriers to 
accessibility and meeting accessibility requirements under the Accessibility for Ontarians 
with Disabilities Act and Ontario’s accessibility laws.  
 
Comments: 
The compliance report confirms that our Municipality has met our current accessibility 
requirements under the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act (AODA). 
 
 

https://www.ontario.ca/page/about-accessibility-laws#section-1


Since the Municipality is a designated public sector organization, we must file an 
accessibility compliance report every two years.  The Municipality submitted its 2023 
Accessibility Compliance Report on Wednesday, March 1, 2023.   
 
The report includes questions pertaining to accessibility advisory committees (which 
MNBP is not required due to population under 10,000 residents), availability of policies, 
multi-year accessibility plan, annual status reports, consultation, training, training records, 
accessible feedback, website and social media accessibility, accommodations during 
employment, transportation services, designing accessible public spaces, emergency 
maintenance of accessible elements in public spaces, notices of temporary service 
disruptions, and accessible customer service.  
 
The 2023 Accessibility Compliance Report will be uploaded to the municipal website 
following Council’s approval.  This is mandated to be posted on the municipal website to 
ensure compliance. 
 
Attachments: 
 

• 2023 Accessibility Compliance Report 
 
Budget Implications: 
 
Nil  
 
Municipal Strategic Commitment: 
 
1. Creating a strong & resilient economy 
2.  Maintaining a transparent & responsible government 
3. Supporting the sustainability of environment and infrastructure 
4.  Building a safe & vibrant community 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted:     
 
 
Cathy Addison 
Municipal Clerk 
 
Approved by: 
 
Peggy Van Mierlo-West,  
Chief Administrative Officer 
 

https://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/en/municipal-services/accessibility.aspx
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